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I am sure it is a great concern to the NSW Department of Planning, Industry & Environment 
that relevantly experienced and qualified professional planning staff after much scrutiny, 
recommended approval of the Bylong Coal Project with relevant conditions, yet after two IPC 
hearings and multiple peer reviews, the IPC decided to refuse the project.  
 
The question the Productivity Commission may wish to consider is what this means for 
community confidence in the planning system.  If the recommendations of DPIE planning 
staff are overturned by the IPC, how can the community be confident that other 
recommendations or decisions made by DPIE planning staff are appropriate.    
 
In terms of future investment in the state of NSW, IPC decisions such as the Bylong Coal 
Project seriously undermine the reputation of NSW as a place to do business and attract 
international investment.   

 
3. Identify any proposed changes to the Independent Planning Commission’s 

current functions, processes for making determinations and resourcing. 
 

The key issues that I would like to raise regarding the current functions, processes for 
making determinations and resourcing include:  

 Ensuring IPC members are truly independent (including ensuring that the 
businesses that they own or are employed in have no past or present involvement 
in the matter);  

 Ensuring IPC members have relevant skills and qualifications, particularly in the 
areas of greatest contention;   

 Ensuring IPC members in conducting public hearings and reviewing submissions, 
can give appropriate weight to local versus non-local objectors; and   

 Ensuring decisions are made in a timely manner, as waiting years to receive a 
decision creates uncertainty and unrest in a community and discourages 
investment. 

 
Council has previously expressed to the NSW Government its disappointment in the IPC 
decision to refuse the Bylong Coal Project and concerns about the process followed.  Whilst 
this review is welcomed, it will not assist the Bylong Coal Project but hopefully will restore 
some community confidence in the decision making for State Significant Development in the 
future.   
 
Thank you again for the opportunity to provide feedback.  If you have any questions or wish 
to discuss my response further, I can be contacted directly on  
 
 
Yours sincerely 
 
 

 




